Minutes of the Regular Meeting <u>Grays Harbor Rifle and Pistol Club</u> March 20, 2018

The meeting was called to order @ 6:30 by president Dave Tow.

Executive board/Trustees/Committee members present included; VP Riley Morris, Treasurer Jerry Charlton, Secretary Monica Cowles, Rich VanBlaricom, Jeff Burnett, Jerry Keltner, Gary Emberly and Keith Bowers.

FLAG SALUTE

TREASURER REPORT

Treasurer was swamped by renewals, so a current report was not available.

Checking --\$25,675.57

Savings -- \$28,568.27

CDs -- \$20,878.48

COMMITTEE REPORT

Black Powder Shooters meet on the 2nd Sunday of the month and some Wednesdays at 10:00am--come join us!

Pistol League 2018 is pretty much over now, but stay tuned, as there is a rumor that there may continue to be a gathering of shooters once a month. It's just so much fun, nobody wants it to be over!

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. The minutes of the February, 2018 meetings were read and approved.
- 2. There are now 475 members on the email list. Please make sure you are on it to keep up with club news, new raffles, range maintenance closures, etc.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. There was a more official discussion on the possibility of leasing 7500 acres of land from Ranier for the exclusive use of the Grays Harbor Rifle and Pistol Club membership. After a few great questions, there was a poll of members who would be interested, and the response appeared to be unanimous. This arrangement is still in the beginning stages, so stay tuned for updates.
- **2.** Dave Tow mentioned that there might be a need for the parking lot to be expanded and have gravel spread on it. A motion was made and seconded to 'please' go ahead with the project.

NEW MEMBERS

A total of 12 prospective members submitted their applications and introduced themselves to the membership. They were voted in as a block.

Dennis Clayton	James Stringer	Michael Peterson
Jason Louderback	Elyssa Louderback	Jeremy Pullar
William Petersen	Walter Ketola	Tim Ryker
Brian Fry	Matthew Cocke	Jerry Greenland

BOARD MEMBERS VOTED IN FOR 2018!

President; Dave Tow

Vice President; Riley Morris

Treasurer; Jerry Charlton

Secretary; Monica Cowles

Trustee (3 year term); Roy Pauley

A motion was made by Jerry Keltner and seconded by Keith Bowers to affirm the nominees, and it was passed by the membership.

CONGRATULATIONS to member Mike Richards as the winner of the drawing for the Ruger Mark IV pistol.

There being no other order of business, the meeting was concluded at 7:20pm.

Monica Cowles

Secretary

Grays Harbor Rifle and Pistol Club

The next meeting of the Grays Harbor Rifle and Pistol Club will be on April 17 at 6:30pm.

**Since it is renewal time, which makes it standing room only at the meetings, the next meeting will be held in the range. Please grab a chair as you enter the meeting room and continue into the range for the meeting. Thank you!

It is recommended that new members arrive early in order to expedite the application/payment process. Please inform inquiring prospective members of this.